MINUTES

Richland Township

Community Police Liaison Board

April 28, 2015

Attendance

Chief Rich Ficco, Andrew Maseloff, Frank Hilt, Jim Sulger, David Galione, Steve Cardell, Wayne Rubic, and William Rosson

1. Visitors / Public Comment

None.

2. Approval of Minutes for the March 24, 2015 meeting

A correction to the rental cost of a proposed snow cone maker for Community Day was recorded. Bill Rosson made a motion to approve the March 24, 2015 Minutes and was seconded by Jim Sulger. Minutes approved by all in attendance.

3. Report from the Police Department

Chief Ficco reported that the recent shredding event resulted in twenty six dumps of filled 96 gallon recycling bins – an all-time record. In addition, the county-wide total collection of unwanted drugs was 82 pounds. Chief Ficco also reported that both squads of the RTPD have been trained to dispense Narcan rescue medication in the event of a heroin overdose situation. Officers are protected in this action under prevailing Good Samaritan laws.

4. Hiring of New Officers

No report.

5. Report on Youth Aid and Community Accountability Panels

No report on Youth Aid Panel. Frank Hilt advised that the adult panel is continuing the interviewing of candidates to fill openings.

6. Facebook page status/update

Chief Ficco reported on the suspicious posting to the CPLB Facebook page by a "Maria Padilla". Any further postings by this entity will be managed as appropriate.

7. Upcoming Events

Continued discussion/planning for the Richland Township Community Day on July 18, 2015 and the Sara Parvin Soccerfest on July 25, 2015. Wayne Rubic will purchase police themed temporary tattoos for which the vendor suggested having youth available to apply them so as to attract/encourage interest from visitor children (William Rosson to see if his kids can help with this). David Galione has a source for free gun locks, which he will acquire as hand-outs. Jim Sulger will confirm the Bucks County Sherriff's office van for only Community Day as space is limited for Sara Parvin. William Rosson will contact Richland Township Parks and Recreation to obtain a table request form for Community Day.

8. New Projects and Ideas

William Rosson reported on the establishment of a voicemail and e-mail contact for the CPLB. A voicemail box has been added to the Township system. Callers wishing to leave a message must call the Township building main telephone 215-536-4066 and ask to be transferred to box# 310. Frank Hilt will monitor/process any voicemail messages. It was determined that an e-mail address already exists on the Township system under communitypolice@richlandtownship.org. Bill Rosson will monitor/process any e-mails.

Adjournment

Minutes By: William Rosson